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 The GPS Division recognizes that there are safety risks that are inherent in doing 
fieldwork in remote areas, and that we should minimize risks to the maximum extent 
that is consistent with our mission.  Just like in the laboratory setting, advisors are 
expected to discuss with their advisees and employees the risks and dangers in any 
assigned fieldwork, and to outline appropriate responses. This type of discussion 
constitutes an ongoing educational process and is the main mechanism by which safe 
field practices are conveyed. It is not the goal of this document to substitute for such 
substantive discussion; instead this document focuses on specific suggestions for field 
research that is performed in remote and rugged areas. 
 
Guidelines:  
 
1. In rugged or remote areas the Faculty Advisor will require an assistant to accompany 
their advisee field researchers. In less rugged or remote areas it is up to the advisee to 
decide on the need for an assistant. The Field Committee will periodically assess that 
such decisions are made appropriately and consistently. 
 
2. The Field Committee will establish a pool of names and contact information for 
potential field assistants. The Division faculty should first survey our own students in the 
Division, and possibly other Divisions in the Institute, and survey Geoscience 
Departments in nearby Colleges and Universities for additional names. All such names 
included in the pool should come with a recommendation from at least one faculty 
member who is familiar with the field assistant, in order to avoid highly inexperienced 
individuals. 
 
3. All field assistants should be compensated for their effort, and should be required to 
show proof of health insurance.  
 
4. The Division has acquired a cache of SPOT GPS transmitters (see 
http://www.findmespot.com/en/) that are available to be checked out by researchers 
working in remote areas. The SPOT transmitters are to be used for serial tracking while 
doing fieldwork, and for texting SOS messages if an emergency arises. All individuals or 
groups working in remote areas are required to carry a SPOT transmitter, and to have it 



upload position data at least twice during each day of fieldwork. The advisor/supervisor 
is responsible for monitoring these transmissions unless other arrangements are made. 
 
5. Experience tells us that Division vehicles left unattended in remote areas for several 
days at a time invite suspicion or concern with local people. A standard form on Division 
letterhead introducing the researcher(s) by name, a general statement about fieldwork 
activities, and a date of return to the vehicle will be available in each vehicle. This form 
also includes contact information to the Division and to Caltech Security. It should be 
left on the inside dash board so it can be easily read from the outside. All field 
researchers should carry with them in the field identification that includes emergency 
contacts, contacts at Caltech, and a briefing of any chronic medical conditions, blood 
type, active medications and allergies. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


